SHARE MEETING MINUTES June 6, 2019 Emmanuel Presbyterian Church

<u>Attendees:</u> Kellen Leister, Carol Mournighan, Don Frickel, Erica Shane, Nicki Watts, Irv Auerbach, Jo Ann Kelleher, Jan Auerbach, Harry MacAlpine, Joshua Lentz, Stephanie Conley, Barbara Wilks, Renie Ruehlin, Greta Brendley

Don Frickel called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm.

Treasurer's Report: Kellen's report is attached. The fiscal year began July 1, 2019. Inflows are slow, but that is not unusual. Back to School receipts came in a little higher over last year, but that is mostly an accounting issue between fiscal years. The McLean Presbyterian Church gave \$10,000 toward the renovation of the McLean Baptist Church areas used by SHARE. Nikki had given the McLean Presbyterian Church a proposal, including air conditioning, lights, signs, and painting, and perhaps a new floor. Nikki and Erica also talked to them about extending the walkway from the upper lot to the lower door. They agreed to fund such renovations.

<u>Family Assistance:</u> Carol reported that there are two new co-ordinators, one of whom is a Spanish speaker. She asked for funding from ADP support to develop new reports in SalesForce by bringing in Abby. Her efforts to support students in McLean high schools has been mixed as Marshall High has not gotten back to her even though she has tried to connect with Marshall many times. She also wants to move into middle schools and has contacted Longfellow, and will also contact Cooper.

Furniture: Irv reported that last year we had 201 pick-ups and 230 deliveries, which was similar to the previous year.

<u>Food and Clothing Rooms:</u> Erica reported that over the summer the store rooms were depleted, but she and other volunteers did a lot of shopping to keep the food room stocked with essentials. Mid-August had two food drives: Charles Wesley Church and a local security firm.

Walmart in Tysons has begun giving us food, especially meats, and they are very positive about helping SHARE. They will hold a food drive in the Fall, and the Walmart Foundation donated \$1,500 to SHARE. The number of clients is ticking up, and this is a trend.

Back to School: Nicki reported that 168 families were solicited, and 93 responded and were 190 students were helped with school supplies. **New Business:** Don spoke about the SHARE Anniversary Dinner on November 15, 2019 at the McLean Community Center. Unfortunately, the volunteer mailing list is suspect, and Erica will try to clean it up. Don suggested recognizing the McLean Baptist Church at the party, and all agreed with the proviso that SHARE's other supporters also be recognized.

Jan spoke about Food for Trees, stating that she has reserved 65 trees (same as last year) but that we may have to drive to Roanoke to pick them up on December 6, 2019. She is looking for volunteers.

Josh spoke about the Computer refurbishment program, saying that computers are being given out at the normal rate. He has 8 or 9 in his inventory: 70% of the computers distributed go to students. He also noted that all of his team are seniors, so he is recruiting replacements.

The meeting ended at 9:02 pm

Secretary